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Dear Family of God, 
 

In February for our Lenten journey, we used our mid-week services to retrace the wandering in the wilderness of the 
people of Israel.  We began with Moses and the burning bush in Exodus chapter 3.  As we transition now toward the 
summer season, with upcoming ends to the school year and graduations, plans for summer travel, and a shift back 
to one Sunday service at the end of May, let’s take a moment together to revisit the burning bush.  It happened 
when Moses was out and about, shepherding sheep.  With spring and summer plans that for many of us will include 
being out and about, let’s keep our eyes open for burning bushes, for signs of God’s presence out in the world and 
of God’s call to us in surprising and unexpected ways. 
 

So how do we prepare ourselves for a “burning bush?”  What do you do when something unusual happens, right 
there in your midst, and your deep sense is that it’s the very presence of God calling to you in some way?  We don’t 
exactly have road maps for how to navigate and respond to God’s call to us out in the world.  Plus, there could be 
millions of ways God might choose to reach out, that have nothing to do with bushes at all.  So what do we look for? 
 

Let’s take Moses as a possible guide for us.  First, I don’t think we have to try to look for anything, given that God 
could choose innumerable, creative ways to reach out.  Looking for particular “things” (like bushes for instance) may 
actually distract us rather than guide us.  With the burning bush, God made it apparent and obvious for Moses.  The 
key, I believe, is to be open and receptive to God’s call.  With the burning bush, Moses stopped what he was doing 
and stepped aside.  This seemingly simple act is actually a huge step for those of us who tend to be super busy and 
caught up in whatever is going on.  Moses could have seen the bush, decided it just didn’t make sense, and 
continued on his journey returning to a mindfulness of the sheep and soon forgetting all about any strange bush.  
This kind of response may be the most common way that people miss out on signs of God’s active presence in the 
world.  So, before anything else, when you see what could potentially be a sign from God, take the time to stop and 

step aside from whatever path you had been taking to that point. 
 

Second, God speaks to Moses and tells him to take off his sandals, because the place he is standing on is holy 
ground (see vs. 5).  How often do we take off our shoes, our human-made coverings for our feet that provide us a 
cushion but also a barrier from the ground?  When we remove our shoes, we connect our feet with the earth.  It’s a 
relational act of connection to God’s creation and also an act of vulnerability.  There are spurs and rocks and thorns 
out there, after all.  Because of this, we are way less likely to stomp our way around and much more likely to walk 
humbly, taking note of each step.  Both literally and symbolically, this is a great way to respond when we sense that 
God is calling.   
 

Finally, when God displays a “burning bush” to us, expect change.  It signaled a time for Moses to return to Egypt, 
and begin a journey with God that would free the people of Israel from Pharaoh.  Who but God knows where our 
path ahead may lead.  But one thing’s for sure.  God doesn’t introduce burning bushes in order for us to continue 
the same old same old.   
 

So let’s get out and about this spring and summer, with openness to stop and step aside when God calls, taking off 
our “shoes” to walk the holy ground before us, going forward in faith and joy wherever God leads us next. 
 

In Christ’s Love, 
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Pastor Mark 

May 26th - July 28th 

Saturday 5:30 pm 

 Sunday 10:00 am 

No Regular Sunday 

School Classes 
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May Gospel Readings 

May 5 John 15:9-17 

May 12 John 17:6-19 

May 19 
 
John 15:26-27,  
        16:4b-15 

May 26 John 3:1-17 

What a great April we had. The youth had great support for their yard sale. Looking into May, I hope that 
you can join us for “Revenge of the 5th” – a youth event that will include the Taste of Holy Trinity, along 
with a silent auction. I hope that you can participate by bringing a dish, by supplying an item for the silent 
auction, or by purchasing an item. This supports the youth mission trips. Look for information in the 
Fellowship Hall. 
 
I invite you to our council meeting on Sunday, May 19th at 12:45 pm to speak to council about any topic 
or concern. We ask that you are speaking just for yourself and to be respectful. All of our council 
meetings are open; however, once a quarter we are allowing the congregation to speak to council during 
the first 30 minutes. At any other time, congregational members are not allowed a voice. 
 
Family camping is coming up on May 17-19. If camping is your thing, please see page 6 of this 
newsletter for information – join for the weekend or just on Saturday. 
 
We are also collecting gift cards (Target, Walmart, Amazon or Visa) for graduates in the foster care 
system. Deadline to purchase cards is May 19. 
 
Spring still continues to be busy and I hope that you can find a way to reach out and impact the life of 
someone else. 
 
Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions or comments. 
 
In God’s peace, 
 

 

Sabra 

Exodus 3:5 - Then he said, "Come no closer! Remove 
the sandals from your feet, for the place on which you 
are standing is holy ground."  
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 HT Finances   Mar. 2024 

 MTD Income  $   67,651 

 MTD Expenses  $   73,784 

 MTD Net  ($   6,132) 

 YTD Income  $ 197,045 

 YTD Expenses  $ 214,123 

 YTD Net  ($  17,078) 

Dear Fellow Members of Holy Trinity, 
 

This month I would like us to focus on legacy.  In many ways we can think of legacy as the cumulative 
impact of the stewardship we demonstrate throughout our lives.  Being good stewards of our time, 
talents, and resources can bring about lasting change in our world. In this framing, I am reminded of the 
old Boy Scout adage “always leave a place better than you found it”. Psalm 112 tells us: 
 

Blessed are those who fear the Lord, who find great delight in his commands. Their 
children will be mighty in the land; the generation of the upright will be blessed. 
Wealth and riches are in their houses, and  their righteousness endures forever. 
 

Last year Holy Trinity launched its endowment campaign with Pastor Lugo of the ELCA 
Foundation.  Planned giving is an important tool in the continuing legacy and ministries of this 
congregation. Ensuring we remain on a sound financial footing for future generations and continue to have 
a lasting impact in the community we serve, is a tremendous act of stewardship.  In the coming weeks you 
will hear from our very own Mark Ritter on how you can help ensure Holy Trinity remains a pillar of faithful 
service for years to come. If you have any questions or are interested in considering Holy Trinity in your 
estate plans feel free to reach out to myself, Mark Ritter, or Bill Van Buskirk. 
 
In His service, 
 
Kip Johnson 
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Youth + Children + Family  

“May is the month of expectation, the month of wishes, 

 the month of hope.” (Emily Bronte) 

As we step into this last month of the school year, there is so much to look back on with 

gratefulness!  It was such a blessing to be able to accompany two of our students to a 

Confirmation retreat at Lutheranch.  We spent the weekend diving into the 10 

Commandments and learning about how they apply to our lives today.  We’re so thankful 

that we were able to tag along with our friends from Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in 

Woodstock as they were awesome traveling companions.  That same weekend we held our 

annual Yard Sale & Craft fair (huge shoutout to our Church Administrator, Shyla, for taking 

the lead while I was away) where we raised $1,100 for future mission trips.  Our Children & 

Family Ministries Team is in full-on VBS mode as we prepare for the summer.  Thank you to 

all who pitched in to help with the Yard Sale prep: Eric Werl; Linda Vogt; the Vincenty 

Family; the Dickerson Family; Val Couch; Keith Retterer; Alice Rohrbach; Shyla Files.  To our 

Church Family, we appreciate you all so much! For showing up and being supportive, thank 

you.   
 

- Sal 

Confirmation Retreat at Lutheranch 



 

 

Spring is a time of wonder. The birds sing and the flowers bloom. The sky breaks open, the clouds 
thunder, lightning flashes, and waters replenish the earth. The sound of a storm early in the 
morning is one of my favorite things. When the rain passes the little brook behind my house 
babbles. The world is full of music. At our church, the type and style of music that I choose for the 
season of Easter is especially joyous. We also look ahead to Pentecost and Holy Trinity Sunday. 
Spring is full of promises, and so is our Lord. The promise of new life. The promise of the 
resurrection.  
 

“The heavens declare the glory of God, and the  
sky above proclaims his handiwork” (Ps. 19:1)  

 

May God be with you in this blessed season, and at all times. 
 
Thomas Eisnor 
Director of Music Ministry 
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HT’s Annual Yard Sale and Craft Fair 
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This Spring we will be camping again.  The dates are May 17-19.  The loca-

tion is Victoria Campground in Woodstock on Lake Allatoona.  There are 

sites available from 44 - 75.   
 

Reservations can be made at http://www.Recreation.gov. 
 

This is a Holy Trinity tradition that has been on-going for about 40 years. 
 

If you are not an overnight camper, please join us on Saturday, May 18th for socializing 

and a Potluck Supper. 
 

Any questions?  Just ask Steven Reece, Jen Cowan, or David Fricke. 

We'd love to see you there! 

http://www.Recreation.gov.
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From Your HT Stephen Ministry Team 

Welcome and congratulations to our newly trained and commissioned Stephen Ministers!  They are 
Lois Collier, Sharon Mazna, Carol Altgilbers, Amy Cassiniti and Linda Wagner.  A big thank you to 
Johnson Ferry Baptist Church for allowing our candidates to join their training class.  
   
Are you having trouble coping with a significant loss or change in your life?  Some days you just 
need someone to be there for you.  A Stephen Minister can come along side you and listen, pray, 
walk with you and be that person who is there just for you, in one-on-one Christian caring.  
   
If you would like to have a Stephen Minister, please talk to Pastor Mark or contact Carolyn Robinson 
Klein at 770-639-6734.  

 

Retired Stephen Minister Jerry 
Gorley at reception. 

Retiring Stephen Minister Sally 
McTish speaking with 
incoming Stephen Minister 
Sharon Mazna. 

Incoming Stephen Minister Amy 
Cassaniti with husband, Stephen 
at reception. 

 



 

 

Lutheran Coalition 

For Habitat 
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Habitat House Sponsor Needed: Currently the Lutheran Coalition for Habitat is building a 
house with NW Metro Atlanta Habitat. The Lutheran Coalition is partially sponsoring the 
house, but the company that was going to be the other sponsor has had to back out. So, 
another sponsor is needed. If you think your company might like to pick up this sponsorship, 
please contact Mark Hinkson at 678 488-9948, email:  mark.hinkson7@gmail.com or 
Marianne Pieper at 770 378-4418, email:  mapnow@aol.com for more information. Also, see 
the Web site https://habitatnwma.org/get-involved/donate/become-sponsor/.  

BIBLE ON TAP MEN’S MINISTRY 

YOUNG MEN’S SCHOLARSHIP 

It's time again for our Bible on Tap (BOT) Men's Ministry to award its annual Young Men's Scholarship for 2024. If 

you are a member of Holy Trinity and a graduating male high school Senior that will be pursuing a degree from a 

college or technical school in the 2024-25 school year, you are eligible to apply for a 4-year, $500.00 per year 

scholarship that includes a personal Mentor selected from one of our experienced BOT members. Scholarship 

applications are due no later than Friday, May 31, 2024.  

The application can be downloaded from Holy Trinity’s website at https://htelcm.org/scholarship-applications.   

Link to Men's Scholarship Application is at the bottom of the page.  

 

Interviews will be conducted in early June with the scholarship awarded by July 1st. Questions about the 

scholarship can be submitted via email to either Craig Stack at craigstack5042@gmail.com or Jeff Fischer at 

jeffreyfischer3@earthlink.net.  

mailto:mark.hinkson7@gmail.com
mailto:mapnow@aol.com
https://habitatnwma.org/get-involved/donate/become-sponsor/
https://htelcm.org/scholarship-applications
mailto:craigstack5042@gmail.com
mailto:jeffreyfischer3@earthlink.net
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Once again this year we will collect Gift Cards for the 20 youth in Foster Care who are graduating and  
beginning life independently.  In past years we have collected at least 3 cards per graduate.  
 
  Gift cards requested for any amount for Target, Amazon, Visa, and Walmart.  
 
  The Scrip Table will be open during April and May for your convenience and providing a refund to  
         Holy Trinity.  Deadline is May 19th. 
 
  Thank you for supporting these young people who have accomplished a lot in difficult circumstances. 
 
If you have questions, contact David Fricke at dfricke5@bellsouth.net 

School will soon be out and Holy Trinity will be joining other area churches in support of MUST 
Ministries’ Summer Lunch Program. Last year Holy Trinity contributed 100 Kids’ Kits—breakfast & 
lunch for a week—for 100 children in need. Let’s see if we can give even more this year! 
 
Here’s the list of needed items, if you’d like to keep an eye out for sales and start collecting now 
(expiration dates should be July 2024 or later).  We plan to pack and deliver the kits on Thursday, June 
13th. Please place donations in the MUST grocery cart for now, until the Ministry Station is ready later 
in May. 
 
Breakfast: cereal cups, breakfast bars, PopTarts, oatmeal packets, grits packets, pre-packed muffins 
 
Lunch: mac & cheese cups, ramen noodles, rice cups, microwave pasta (small cans), noodle bowls, 
Slim Jims (mild) 
 
Snacks: individual bags of chips/cookies, fruit snacks/rollups, raisins, pretzels, sandwich crackers, 
cheese dip/pretzel sticks 
 
Drinks: 8 oz. bottle of water, 100% juice boxes, Capri Sun 

If you have any questions, you can reach out to Sharon Kane at (727) 641-7389 or srkane65@gmail.com. 

mailto:srkane65@gmail.com


 

 

Women, Wine 
   and  Word 

 

 

 

Look for an email regarding future events.  
If you are not on our mailing list, please email 
swimmomblack@yahoo.com.  
 

Thanks, Sabra and Leigh  

 
This is the day that 
the Lord has made… 
and we are grateful  
for it! 
 
 
 

 

Monday School has finished our Spring book, and we 
will be taking the summer off as summer school is just 
too passé.  Our next meeting will be on Monday, 
September 9th at 9:30 am for laughs, hugs, coffee and 
goodies.  We will announce our Fall study in August.  
   
Anyone who is interested in more information about 
Monday School, please feel free at any time to 
contact:   
Marcia Heinzer at 404-405-1853;  
Patti Ritter at 770-597-5520;  
Alice Rohrbach at 404-667-7205.    
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HT Men’s Ministry  
Bible on Tap 

Come join us twice a month (the 2nd Saturday  
@ 12:00 noon and 4th Tuesday @ 6:00 pm of  
every month) at the Coastal Bar & Grill for food, 
fellowship, devotional readings and project  
planning. Join us and learn what God is calling 
you to do in your Church and your Community! 
 
Coastal Bar & Grill is located at 10930 Crabapple 
Rd, Roswell. 
 
For additional information about BOT, email or 
subscribe to BOT.HolyTrinityMarietta@gmail.com  
Or call: Guy Gebhardt 404-889-4849  
             Jeff Fischer 678-642-5678 
             Craig Stack 770-696-0156 

Called to love, serve 
and give through faith. 

 The Envelope of the  
Month for May 

 

LUTHERIDGE/LUTHEROCK/LUTHERANCH 

Support for our church camps  
and conference centers. 

Monday School’s last meeting for the spring. 

Marcia, Patti & Alice announcing 
winter book selection a few years 
ago. 

In Memory of our dear, 
sweet Monday School  
co-founder JoAnne Moore. 

mailto:BOT.HolyTrinityMarietta@gmail.com
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Birthday Cake Kits for MUST 

Senior Food Program 

Our Holy Trinity team helped deliver food boxes and goodie bags to 84 seniors at Walton Renaissance 
Apartments in Marietta in January. Residents are grateful not only for the food assistance and  
occasional extras (such as puzzle books, slipper socks, lip balm, hand cream), but for the visit itself...a smile 
and a few words to brighten their day. If you’d like to join our team for this once-a-month 
ministry on the 3rd Thursday of each month, please contact Sharon Kane at (727) 641-7389 or 
srkane65@gmail.com. 

Bin, Barrel and Cart 

MUST continues to have a high demand for men’s, women’s and children’s underwear in all sizes, so please 
keep an eye out for sales and help fill our Undies for MUST bin in the Fellowship Hall. This is an ongoing  
ministry. 
 

In addition to undies, most-needed food items include pasta and pasta sauce, peanut butter, Ramen noodles, 
cereal, and rice (1- & 2-lb. bags).   
 

If you like shopping online, check out MUST’s  Amazon.com wish list and items will be shipped straight to the 

Donation Center. 

MUST Lunches 

We served 98 hungry members of our community in April at the Hope House.  
 

We need more volunteers to provide food and to join our team!  If you would like to 
pay for a casserole, purchase peaches, salad fixings or cookies, please let us know. 
 

Doris Beatty 
dmbeatty@bellsouth.net 

Holy Trinity,  
 

We provided 90 birthday kits by the end of April, bringing smiles to kids on their special day.   
   

Please continue your support by donating one or more of the supplies below.  Be careful of expiration 
dates.  MUST will not accept any expired products.  
   

9x13 Disposable aluminum cake pans with clear lids  
Cake Mix (regular, sugar free or gluten free)  
Frosting mix (regular or sugar free)  
Sprinkles  
Birthday candles  
Lemon Lime soda, 12 ounce cans  
   

Please do not assemble the kits.  There are several steps we do prior to completing the kits for MUST. 
Supplies can be dropped off in the MUST Birthday cake kit bin or table in Fellowship Hall.  
   

mailto:srkane65@gmail.com
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/53YS8UY1OWSJ
mailto:dmbeatty@bellsouth.net


 

 

Sherrill McGraw   sl.mcg71@yahoo.com      770-597-1480 
 
Nicole Winkler     nnwinkler@comcast.net     770-565-6635 

Women of the ELCA Circles . . . 
 If you would like to join one of these groups, we would love to have you.   

Circle Leaders are listed below.   

Circle of Women Committee 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA (W-ELCA) 
W-ELCA IS THE WOMEN'S MINISTRY OF THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH IN AMERICA. HERE, YOU WILL FIND: SUPPORT OF YOUR FAITH JOURNEY;  
OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE AND MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY AND AROUND THE WORLD; AND A COMMUNITY OF WOMEN WHO PRAY TOGETHER,  
SHARE IN BIBLE STUDY, AND EXPERIENCE THE JOY OF GROWING IN FAITH AND FRIENDSHIP.  HOLY TRINITY’S W-ELCA  PROVIDES GROUPS, KNOWN AS CIRCLES.  

 

CIRCLE OF PEACE 
will meet Monday, May 13th, at 12:30 pm 
in room 7/8.  For more information, call 
Joy Schill at 770-639-7209.  

GOD’S GRACE CIRCLE 
will meet Wednesday, May 15th at 10:30 
am, in room 7/8, continuing our book 
study on GodBreathed. We will break 
during the summer months, returning  in 
September. Any questions, call Sherrill at 
770-597-1480. 

TENDER LOVING CARE CIRCLE 
Join us on Tuesday, May 21st from 
10:00 am to 12 noon in the Fellowship 
Hall. Any questions, call or text Annette 
Rhadans at 404-493-4449. 

RAINBOW QUILTERS 
will meet Tuesday, May 14th at 9:00 am 
in room 7/8. Please join us as we  
continue our Quilt ministry for LWR. 
For more information, call Joy Schill at 
770-639-7209.  

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Next meeting will be on Tuesday,  
May 14th at 6:30 pm in EB Room 7/8. For 
more information, call Pam Stack at  
770-975-8675. 
  

 

Contacts 
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For 2024, the Holy Trinity Women of ELCA will be awarding the Judy Blackwell Memorial Scholarship for Women 
in the amount of $2000.  We have increased the amount of the Scholarship due to the increased cost of college 
educational expenses. It is offered to ALL Holy Trinity women of ANY age who desire to pursue their college or 
trade school education.  Perhaps as a Christian, she will carry those newly learned talents into an area that will 
enable her to help others know God also. 
 
Please review the application for all requirements and details.  The applications will be available on May 1st and on 
Holy Trinity's website https://htelcm.org/scholarship-applications. Hard copies will be posted on the WELCA bulletin 
board that is near the church office door in the Educational Building.  The deadline for receipt of the application is 
Sunday, June 2nd . 
 
Note: If members of the congregation would like to help WELCA continue to build this scholarship fund, you may donate to 
Holy Trinity WELCA Scholarship. 

 
The Judy Blackwell Memorial  

Scholarship for Women 

https://htelcm.org/scholarship-applications


 

 

Holy Trinity Member Milestones - May 
Anniversaries  Birthdays 
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May  2nd May 15th May 25th 

Sheri Parker Ryan Lieu Becky Pappalardo 

  Marcell Montgomery 

May  3rd May 16th  

Elise Von Lehr Doris Beatty May 26th 

Sue Ball Joe Vrtis Nina Kuhn 

  Annelle Geren 

May  5th May 19th  

Mary Scarbrough Bo Bjork May 29th 

Kim Roenitz  Connie Knuth 

 May 20th  

May  6th Linda O'Neal May 30th 

Marcia Pedersen Michael Medrow Eric John 

 Deborah Shields  

May  8th Kristi Bjork May 31st 

Barb Bensch  Tonni Beth Hudson 

Dale Anderson May 21st Whitney Nottage 

Jayne Hebert Ruth Trembley  

 Jody Aiken  

May  9th Will Weldy  

Gabby Formato   

 May 22nd  

May  11th Warren Gilbert  

Kathie Lown   

Stacey Sandifer May 23rd  

 Darrell Skildum  

May  12th Fred Escarra  

Richard Nelson   

Heather Vincenty May 24th  

 Mia Lecke  

May  13th   

Gaelyn Warren   

   

May 9th   May 21st  

1975  John and Debbie Benson  1972  Howdy & Judy Hays 

   

May 11th   May 24th  

1982  Elizabeth and Neil Cleaton  2014  Amanda & Paul Czubik 

                 ** 10 Years** 

May 13th    

1995   Hans & Kris Lodde  May 25th  

1989  Jeff & Renee Plumley  1991  Joe & Sue Crenshaw 

               ** 35 Years**   

  May 26th  

May 14th   1985  Jeff & Nancy Fischer 

1960  Vivian & Dale Hanson  1990  Steven & Susan Holzapfel 

   

May 15th    

2009  Jamie & Lisa Hill   

               ** 15 Years**   

   

May 17th    

1997  Matt & Susan Bomeisl   

1975  Bill & Kim Schmidt   

   

May 18th    

1983  Karen & Kent Johnston   

2002  Mike & Kim Riegert   

   

May 19th    

1973  Dale & Carole Anderson   

   

May 20th    

1979  Mark & Patti Ritter   

               ** 45 Years**   
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A special thank you from 

Thank you to all the volunteers who organized, packed and delivered 

food every week for the Blessings program.  Thank you to the BOT 

men's group for picking up the food at the Atlanta Food Bank.  Thank 

you to everyone who so generously donated food when we needed 

it.  Together, we distributed over 5,700 bags of food to almost 200 

kids this school year, and we couldn't have done it without your 

help.  Thank you, thank you! 

Blessings - THANK YOU!!! 

Children’s Sunday School has been 
collecting offering for Dig Deep during 
the spring semester. We had to extend 
our thermometer to track our offering 
donation! We have 3 weeks left to collect 
donations. The children have enjoyed 
bringing offering, counting it, and 
adding it to their total to see the total 
grow each week! 

If you haven’t been to Saturday Night 

Worship recently, you may not have seen 

the new drum set that the Saturday 

Night Worship Ministry was able to 

purchase through a dedicated fund.  All are 

very excited to have a set that works well, 

especially our drummer, Alex. 

Collections for HT’s Dig Deep Donations for 

Appalachia runs through the end of May. 
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HOLY TRINITY COLUMBARIUM 

The Columbarium at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church is a 
beautiful repose for the cremated remains of our loved 
ones.  This offers a permanent place for an urn located 
in a niche in the garden where a family can relax and 
pray and visit. A columbarium niche is easily purchased 
and is maintained by the church.  
 
Contact Keith Retterer at 770-833-4579 to begin the 
simple process.   
 
Just a friendly reminder that private flower vases or 
memorials are not allowed in the Columbarium.   

 

Prayer Requests 
 

Just a reminder that prayer request submissions should be received in the Church Office 
by 3:00 pm on Monday in order to make Tuesday’s E-News.  Before requesting someone 
be added to the prayer list, make sure you have their permission. Names will be listed in 
E-News and bulletins in the same way they are listed in the request - if full name is  
provided it will be listed; if only the first name is provided, then only the first name will 
be listed. Due to privacy concerns, we will not be able to provide the reason for prayer 
requests.  In addition to submitting prayer requests on the blue cards handed out with 
the service bulletins, you can also email a request to  

churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org.  ** Requests remain on list for 2 weeks.** 

Everyone is welcome and encouraged to bring a brown 
bag lunch for a time of fellowship and discussion in 
however the spirit guides the conversation.  All heartfelt 
topics or questions are welcome.  We can also just  
enjoy having lunch together. 

Sanctuary Flowers in Memory or Celebration 

If you would like to provide flowers for the Sanctuary in memory of 
someone special or in celebration of a special event, you can find the  
sign-up sheets in the binder located in the Fellowship Hall. Please fill out 
form and submit payment to the Church Office.  

FLOWER ARRANGEMENTS COST $65 AND THE PAYMENT  
MUST BE RECEIVED BEFORE ORDER CAN BE PROCESSED. 

REMINDER:  COST AND DEDICATION MAY BE SHARED BY MULTIPLE HOUSEHOLDS. 

Wednesday, May 8th and 22nd @ 12:00 pm 
Education Building, Upper Room 

Thursday, May 9th and 23rd @ 2:00 pm 
Education Building, Upper Room 

 
If you are having a difficult time after  
experiencing loss, we encourage you to 
join us. 

mailto:churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org


 

 

THE TRUMPET  ▪ MAY, 2024 

Holy Trinity Staff 

Office:  770-971-4600       churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org 

 2024 Council & Committees 
Council Officers 

Senior Pastor Rev. Mark Beatty pastormark@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 106 

Church Administrator Shyla Files sfiles@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 105 

Executive Assistant Debbie Chavez dchavez@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 101 

Financial Manager Alec Barnes abarnes@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 102 

Facilities Manager Eric Werl ewerl@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 111 

Director of Children & Youth Ministry Sal Espino sespino@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 103 

Director of Music Ministry Thomas Eisnor teisnor@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 114 

Saturday Worship Minister Chas Childers chazsongs@gmail.com   

President Sabra Black swimmomblack@yahoo.com 770-356-5311 

Vice President Paula Garcia psgarcia@mail.com 404-317-0562 

Secretary Vickie Crean florallovervlc@gmail.com 770-974-6873 

Treasurer Dan Formato dformato@comcast.net 404-457-3266 

Financial Secretary Doris Beatty dmbeatty16@bellsouth.net 404-683-5529 

Committee Leaders 

Loving, Living, Serving, Giving, In God’s Name. 

June Trumpet submissions due May 21st 
 Email your articles to: dchavez@holytrinitymarietta.org 
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Children & Adult Educ. Meredith Kiefer meredith.kiefer@gmail.com 517-449-9836 

Evangelism Paula Garcia psgarcia@mail.com 404-317-0562 

Financial Mgmt. Mark Hinkson mark.hinkson7@gmail.com 678 488-9948 

Hospitality Sharon Mazna smazna1010@gmail.com 404-931-7313 

Personnel Vickie Crean florallovervlc@gmail.com 770-974-6873 

Property (Interim) Eric John ejohnaz@aol.com 678-402-6574 

Saturday Worship Chuck Gregory gregorychuck@att.net 770-971-0779 

Social Outreach Karen Johnston kkastj@bellsouth.net 770-579-6730 

Stewardship Kristofer Johnson kristofer.johnson12@gmail.com 763-218-7053 

Sunday Worship John Pfalzgraf Johnpfalzgraf1@gmail.com 704-840-8454 

Youth & Family Linda Vogt vogtlinda@gmail.com 678-525-6772 


